ROS Summary Report to TAC for July 8, 2004

At this time, no OGRRs are Recommended for TAC Approval:
ERCOT Compliance

The ROS discussed ERCOT frequency control related issues. The May ERCOT-wide CPS-1 monthly 1 minute average frequency score dropped for a third month to 111%, down further from 123% in March.   The causes have not been determined; but it was noted that it is not unusual for control performance to drop during the shoulder months. An improvement is expected for the month of June. 

The NERC compliance measures for 2004 have changed somewhat due to the NERC August 14, blackout review. Compliance of ERCOT companies will be self-certified audited or otherwise established by the end of 2004.

Concerning vegetation management, there are three separate submittals being requested: 

1. NERC requests 345 kV transmission owners in ERCOT be ready an for audit of their vegetation management programs and provide monthly vegetation outage reports, first due July 20th to ERCOT Compliance.  The first vegetation outage report due July 20th will consist of the first six months of the year, 1/04 – 6/04. Submittal of monthly vegetation outage reports will follow.  

2. FERC has ordered all 345 kV transmission owners to report specifics on their vegetation plans to FERC, ERCOT (Sam Jones), and the PUCT.  ERCOT will forward responses to NERC.  

3. PUCT has requested that all investor owned utilities report to it on maintaining clearances as required in PURA 38.004 before the end of June (PUCT Project 20970).

ERCOT Operations

The ROS discussed a draft PRR regarding SCE Performance and Monitoring that would require all QSEs to follow SCE.  This would most likely have a positive effect on frequency control performance and the associated reliability of the ERCOT system. ROS approved  (five opposed with one abstention) a motion to endorse the concept stated in the PRR. The draft has since been posted as PRR 525.

ERCOT Operations requested that ROS consider whether ERCOT should use unconstrained Responsive Reserve to evaluate emergency situations. It was explained that constrained generation leads operators to believe they have more reserve than they actually do and constrained generation was not a reliable source. ROS approved (two opposed and one abstention) a motion to endorse the concept of ERCOT using unconstrained Responsive Reserve when evaluating whether to implement step one of the EECP and encouraged ERCOT to submit a formal PRR.

